CITY OF NEWBURYPORT

HISTORICAL COMMISSION
60 PLEASANT STREET ¢ P.O. BOX 550
NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950 _
(978) 465-4400 » (978) 465-4452 (FAX)

Ms Brona Simon

Executive Director

State Historic Preservation Officer
Massachusetts Historical Commission
Massachusetts Archives Building

220 Morrissey Boulevard

Boston, MA 02125

Re: Application for MPPF Round 18 Funding for
the Newburyport Custom House

Dear Ms. Simon:

The Newburyport Historical Commission wishes to convey its strong and enthusiastic support on behalf of
the MPPF Application submitted by the Newburyport Maritime Society, Inc,, for funding required to
complete critical preservation of the Newburyport Custom House.

The indisputable historic value of this 176-year old structure coupled with its prominent role in
Newburyport's heritage provide compelling reasons for the Massachusetts Historical Commission to
consider this application for grant funding. The fact that the Newburyport Maritime Society, since 2004,
has managed a multi-year preservation program through Community Preservation Committee grants and
museum funding restoring two of the building’s four facades clearly demonstrates the Society’s
capabilities and commitment. We strongly support this application for funding that will complete its
critical remaining exterior waterproofing.

The Newburyport Historical Commission has reviewed the preservation plan developed by the
Newburyport Maritime Society under the guidance of its Building Committee Chair, Greg Colling, AIA, and
agrees with both the priorities and methods proposed for preservation of this historic structure’s unique
characteristics and its continued ongoing operation as a vital and publicly accessible Maritime Museum.

Sincerely,
Newburyport Historical Commission

Uinda Smiley
Chairperson
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